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Dear Mr. Janosko:

The Nebraska Department of Environmental Quality (NDEQ) has received your July 21,
2006 letter regarding an interim MOU between the NRC and the NDEQ. The Department
appreciates the NRC’s offer to initiate discussions that would lead to an interim groundwater
MOU.

NRC staff completed a comparability review of Nebraska’s UIC program in June and
July 2004. The conclusions of that review were that in order to comply with current NRC
regulation and license conditions at the Crow Butte Resources (CBR) facility, only minor
modifications of CBR’s current UIC permit would be necessary. The majority of the proposed
permit modifications dealt with groundwater restoration goals. Since completion of groundwater
restoration at the CBR facility is not anticipated before NRC rulemaking is directed to be
complete, an interim groundwater MOU between the NRC and the NDEQ does not seem an
urgent priority at this time. We believe State statutes, regulations, and the CBR UIC permit are
adequate to address any interim groundwater issues from CBR operations.

The Department would like to take this opportunity to endorse the current rulemaking
effort as a viable solution to the dual regulation dilemma. Please let us know what assistance the
NDEQ can offer in the development of the rules and a finalization of a permanent MOU between
the NRC and the State of Nebraska.

If you have any questions or comments concerning this letter or the NDEQ’s rules and
regulations pertaining to ISL facilities, please contact me at (402) 471-4982. Thank you in
advance for your consideration. :

David L. Miesbach, P.G.
Groundwater Unit Supervisor
Water Quality Division
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